
Iota Chapter of Delta Kappa Gamma Report for October 4, 2018
Our Iota Chapter is having it’s first meeting on Monday, October 8th.
We are happy to announce that we will be initiating at least 7 new
members.
We will be finalizing our calendar for the year at that time. Knowing
that we have so many new members we felt our programs should include
sharing more information about DKG and our purposes, and to educate
ourselves on issues affecting education locally, at the state, and
federal level, too.
With American Education Week in November we plan to put articles in
the local newspaper highlighting teachers, support staff and long time
volunteers. Each year with a thank you note we bake homemade
cookies and we plan to take our cookie trays to each of the district
schools on November 13th.
We want to give support to those who are still teaching by
going into their classrooms, working on projects and helping with
school events. In January we added a work night where those teachers,
who are teaching can bring projects for us to work on. Our members
are also committed to giving support out in the community by
volunteering to help at special educational fundraisers, and other
events.
We awarded 5 - $200 mini grants to teacher’s last spring and we hope
to have a few of them come to our November meeting to share how
they will or have used the money they received. In December members
will be donating money or items for our silent auction. The money
raised goes into our scholarship fund which is used to give scholarships
to deserving seniors, a college student pursuing a degree in education,
help a member who is furthering her education or mini grants. They
are awarded at the end of April.
To show our community support we again will be collecting non-perishable food items and money for our local Salvation Army at our
March meeting.
Two program topics, which we look forward to having are: A member of
our chapter will be presenting a program dedicated to promoting self-esteem in young girls. The second one will cover - what our district is
doing to provide the life skills needed for our students starting at the
middle-school and going through high school.
Our May meeting includes a Founders Day presentation and we share
books we have read and make up a summer reading list for our
members.

